
TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Date: July 27, 2020 

Place: Sandy Creek Town Hall 

Water Advisory Committee Members Present: Norma Newman, Wayne Miller, Cindy Love, 

Roy Narish, and Pat McDougal at 6:13 PM. 

Absent: Alternate Cheryl Yerdon.  

Others Present: Anthony Young, and Brittany Washburn. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm by Norma Newman with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

A motion was made by Roy Narish and seconded by Cindy Love, to approve the November 25, 

2019 minutes. 

5 Ayes  Newman, Miller, Narish, Love, and McDougal. 

  0 No  

    Motion carried.  

 

Chairman Norma Newman introduced Engineer Anthony Young P.E. from Barton & Loguidice 

to the committee. The meeting was then turned over to Mr. Young. Mr. Young handed out the 

most recent B&L Water Update to those that needed it. (The water updates are available on our 

website on the water department tab) A pre-construction meeting was held on Friday, July 24th 

with representatives from the Town of Sandy Creek, Town of Richland, Oswego County Health 

Department, Barton and Loguidice, and W.D. Malone Trucking and Excavating. We plan to start 

construction by mid-August. There will be several crews working on this project over the next 

two years.  

 

Chairman Newman is concerned about the number of outstanding easements still needed for the 

project. 

 

With no other questions for Engineer Anthony Young, he left the meeting at 6:26 PM.   

 

Wayne Miller would like to “breathe fresh air” back into the past discussion on EDU 

assignments for campers.  The Town Board had tabled their discussion on EDU assignments last 

year. The committee would like to know if the Town Board has made a decision to change the 

wording on the EDU assignment for campers.   

 

The owners of Colonial Court Campground submitted a letter requesting a review of the current 

EDU assessment. A lengthy discussion followed. 

 

A motion was made by Pat McDougal and seconded by Cindy Love, to recommend that the 

Town Board keep the rate as is for Colonial Court Campground.  

 

5 Ayes  Newman, Miller, Narish, Love, and McDougal. 

  0 No  

    Motion carried. 

 

Water Clerk Brittany Washburn explained that there are a few EDU reviews that need to be 

looked at by the committee. Miss. Washburn asked that the committee review those and make a 

recommendation on the correct EDU assignment at the next committee meeting in August.   

 



Next Meeting Date:  Monday, August 31, 2020 at 6pm. 

 

 

On motion by Roy Narish, seconded by Cindy Love, and carried unanimously, the meeting was 

adjourned at 7:05 PM.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Brittany M. Washburn 

Water Clerk 


